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Appropriations Request Database 

Request ID: 14046

Project
Location:

[Title II]/[Environmental Protection Agency]/[State and Tribal
Assistance Grants (STAG)]/[Categorical grants]/[Multipurpose
grants]

Project Name: Multipurpose grants/The Innovative Water Infrastructure Workforce
Development Program was established through Section 4304 of S.
3021, America's Water Infrastructure Act of 2018

Member/s: Booker, Cory(D-NJ); Sullivan, Dan(R-AK) Subcommittee: INTERIOR

Request
Type:

Group Staff Contact: Matt Thomson
matt_thomson@booker.senate.gov
202-228-3918 

Justification: Congress created this competitive grant program for water workforce training at the Environmental Protection Agency
(EPA) in S. 3021, America's Water Infrastructure Act of 2018. The program is authorized at $1 million for 2020 for water
workforce training to serve both new and incumbent utility workers and a range of ages including elementary through
young adults. 

Across the water industry, from rural areas and small towns to cities, employers are struggling to find qualified workers
to protect and manage our nation’s water resources. The Water Research Foundation projects that in the next five to 10
years, roughly one-third of all current water and wastewater utility workers will retire, far exceeding workforce
replacement needs in other sectors. In some regions, over half of the water utility workforce is eligible to retire in the
next decade. We must act now to ensure the pipeline of well-qualified workers does not run dry. 

This grant program will help utilities provide training that will open the door to the middle class for thousands of
American workers, who are desperately needed to build and maintain our water infrastructure across America. As the
baby boomers head into retirement, it is essential that we train the next generation of qualified workers who will be
responsible for the safety of our water supply and the sustainability of our infrastructure. 

Proposed Bill
Language:

Proposed Report
Language:

Member's
Request:

$1,000 Member's Request
(text):

Enacted
Level:

$0 President's Request: $0

Intended
Country:
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